November 18, 2014

Town Board Meeting


A Regular Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted on 
November 18, 2014 in the Vincent F. Nyberg Meeting Room of the Cortlandt Town Hall located at One Heady Street, Cortlandt Manor, NY (10567) with the following elected official and appointed staff in attendance: 

LINDA D. PUGLISI


Supervisor 

FRANCIS X. FARRELL

Councilmember      
DEBRA COSTELLO

Councilmember
RICHARD BECKER

Councilmember   

SETH FREACH


Councilmember                                                                                                                                          

Also present:



JO-ANN DYCKMAN 

Town Clerk 



EDWARD VERGANO 

DOTS, Director 



GLENN CESTARO


Comptroller

CLAUDIA VAHEY 
Human Resources Coordinator 

CHRISTINE B. COTHREN 
Deputy Town Clerk 



ROSEMARY B. LASHER

DOTS/Asst. to Director


JEFFREY COLEMAN

Director, DES

* * * * * ** * * * * *

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 

Supervisor Puglisi called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

* * * * * * * * * *

PLEDGE TO THE FLAG

Supervisor Puglisi led all in attendance in a Pledge to the Flag. 

* * * * * ** * * * * *

SUPERVISOR’S PROCLAMATIONS AND REPORTS

Supervisor Puglisi spoke of several Veteran Day events that were attended as well as the event by the Town of Cortlandt which was well attended and a terrific tribute to our Veterans.

There were many other events as well such as the Town of Cortlandt’s Halloween Parade and party.  The parties are hosted by the Recreation Department and they also coordinate the Town’s 5K Run which was the Town’s 2nd run with over 80 participants at the Waterfront Park.

The Supervisor also attended the Montrose Business Association’s Art and Craft Fair where many local businesses were represented.  A taping of the fair is on the Town’s website.

The annual paving of the roads is just about completed with the final paving of Watch Hill Road. About 2.7 million dollars of paving was done this year and this was taken out of the Highway Fund, not borrowed.  There are about 70 miles of road in the Town and many were paved this year.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORTS, (cont.)

The Supervisor also attended the Town of Cortlandt’s Wellness Fair at the Cortlandt Town Center. This was held to bring emphasis to substance abuse and prevention.  This was co-sponsored by the Chamber of Commerce as well as Colleen Anderson who is Town of Cortlandt’s Coalition Coordinator.  Colleen works with a group of volunteers all year long to bring awareness to these subjects.  A calendar about substance abuse was put together by students and residents can pick them up at Town Hall.

Supervisor Puglisi commented that Thanksgiving is coming up and we are thankful for everything we have in our lives, especially all the volunteers who participate in the Town events.

The Town also had the dedication of the Purple Heart Memorial on the front lawn of Town Hall.  The Town of Cortlandt has the honor of being the first Purple Heart Town in Westchester County and the first Town that has the Purple Heart Memorial at its Town Hall.  There was a ceremony at the dedication with many attendees.  The Supervisor urged residents to come to the Town Hall and view the memorial.
* * * * * ** * * * * *

ROLL CALL

On a roll call attendance taken by Town Clerk Dyckman all Town Board members indicated their presence.

* * * * * ** * * * * *

TOWN BOARD REPORTS

Councilmember Costello:  Spoke of the Movie Night and Concert Series in Verplanck at the Waterfront and commented that this is really going to be a wonderful event for families. It will be a beautiful addition and a wonderful event in Cortlandt.
Another item which Councilmember Freach brought to attention is the solar permits.  Councilmember Costello recently put solar panels on her home and urged residents to look into it for their homes.  More information will be forthcoming.

Councilmember Costello also commented that the Purple Heart Memorial is really nice and she hoped residents would stop and view it.
Councilmember Becker:  Councilmember Becker commented that he was very moved by the Veteran’s Day Ceremony at the Community Center by the turnout of many veterans.  He stated that it was interesting to note that the crowd that comes there is older now but there are 2.5 million people who have served in Afghanistan and Iraq returning veterans that will need our attention suffering from different types of injuries, a lot of brain injuries and post traumatic stress disorders. Councilmember Becker stated that we are blessed to have the Montrose VA, a renowned center for post traumatic stress disorder.  Under the previous administration, there was an effort to close down services there and put up housing.  This was fought by the Town and now with a new administration, they have vowed to build up the services at the VA. The Town Board remains 
TOWN BOARD REPORTS, (cont.)

steadfast in supporting veterans and the VA Hospital to keep it fully open and occupied. Councilmember Becker complemented the Supervisor for a wonderful service and it was all very moving.
Supervisor Puglisi stated that the new VA Director has allowed the Supervisor to make an announcement that the pool at the VA will finally be restored starting next year.
Councilmember Freach: Commented that he is glad that the administrator of the VA made that commitment as it is a very important service. Also noted that the Veteran’s Day ceremony was very moving and the Purple Heart Dedication was very well done. Councilmember Freach stated that so many people gave so much for our freedoms that at times are taken for granted here and that the memorial is perfectly located where it can be seen and realize why it is possible for all of us to have representative government and be our own guide with democracy.

We are making a lot of headway on solar panels and energy with our solar taskforce.  There is a list of recommendations being received and filed tonight from the task force and Councilmember Freach thanked all the members of the task force.  They all came up with a great set of recommendations that will streamline the process for residents wanting solar panels with cost and timeframe. There will be incentives for the residents so that it becomes doable for them to install solar panels and this should really take off.
Councilmember Farrell:  Congratulated and thanked Councilmember Freach for heading up the committee for solar power and getting their recommendations.  It must be easy to do for the residents and the suggestions are reasonable and after hearing the presentation Councilmember Farrell stated it was clear to him that they made a lot of sense.  He stated that this is a direction that the world needs to head in and he is happy we are doing our part.
Councilmember Farrell also attended the Montrose Business Association Arts and Craft Fair.  He explained that the Montrose Business Association is a group of businesses in the hamlet of Montrose who are gathered together to support each other and create a more welcoming feeling in Montrose by promoting each other.  The Town is very happy to support them in their efforts.
The Cortlandt Community Rowing Association has just finished its first season and Councilmember Farrell thanked the Board and everyone for their support and help in making the first year such a success. There are about 15 kids involved and about a dozen adults and they are now working on developing the winter program which will be working out indoors on rowing machines and races. The club’s activities will be promoted the recreation brochure in January which explains the program thoroughly.  Councilmember Farrell stated that their last event on the river took place a few weeks ago at the Village Community Boathouse in NYC where about 10 kids rowed on the river and they joined about 8-10 other clubs and rowed the entire day. He commented that he is pleased that the Town is using the river as a recreational resource as something to enjoy.
Councilmember wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving with so much to be grateful for and a special prayer for the men and women in uniform.

Supervisor Puglisi commented that the quote on the front of the Purple Heart Memorial states 

“Some gave all, all gave some”.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Councilmember Costello moved that the minutes of October 21, 2014 be approved as presented by Town Clerk Dyckman.  Councilmember Becker seconded the motion. 

All voted AYE
* * * * * * * * * *
PUBLIC HEARINGS

None

* * * * * * * * * *
The following was adjourned to February 10, 2015:

DANGEROUS BUILDING PROCEEDING

To consider Evidence that 270 Furnace Dock Road is an unsafe building.

Town Attorney Tom Wood explained that since the commencement of this proceeding they have had several meetings with the property owner and he has secured the building.  It will take a few additional steps to the satisfaction to the Town Engineer and it is all geared towards giving him time to work with the Health Department to determine if it will be a demolition permit or building permit to renovate the property.  The Town will check back with everything and hopefully be able to resolve by the February meeting.
* * * * * * * * * *
HEARING OF CITIZENS, (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
* * * * * * * * * *
BID REPORTS 
* * * * * * * * * *
REPORTS
Councilmember Freach moved that the following reports be received and ordered filed, seconded by Councilmember Farrell

For the month of October, 2014 from the Office for the Aging, Purchasing Department, the Receiver of Taxes and the Town Clerk. 
* * * * * * * * * *
OLD BUSINESS 

Receive and File the Following:
1.
Quarterly Report from Westchester County with respect to the Sprout Brook Ash pit.
NEW BUSINESS 

Receive and File the Following:
1.
Town of Cortlandt 2015 Summer concert and Movie nights schedule at the Cortlandt 
Waterfront Park from Supervisor Puglisi and the committee.
All voted AYE
* * * * * ** * * * * *

RESOLUTIONS

(All resolutions adopted at this meeting are to be found attached to the end of the original document.) 

Councilmember Farrell moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Costello

RESOLUTION NO.290-14 RE:  Appoint Diane Carroll to the title Senior Clerk for DES to fill a vacancy. 

RESOLUTION NO.291-14 RE:  Authorize the Temporary Service List to be amended.
RESOLUTION NO.292-14 RE: Appoint Paul DiRoma as a member and Danielle Walsh and Lyle Stiugatch as student members to the PRC Advisory Board.
RESOLUTION NO.293-14 RE:  Adopt a Notice of Completion, Schedule a Public Hearing for January 13, 2015; and refer the Draft EIS with respect to the Cortlandt Crossing Project.
RESOLUTION NO.294-14 RE: Adopt the Town Board meetings schedule for 2015.
RESOLUTION NO.295-14 RE: Authorize providing a Town fuel/gasoline card to the KEON Center for use when they are working for the Town.
RESOLUTION NO.296-14 RE: Authorize an Intermunicipal Agreement with the Villages of Buchanan and Croton-on-Hudson with respect to future maintenance for the 9/11 Memorial at Croton Landing. 
RESOLUTION NO.297-14 RE: Authorize DES to apply for a grant with respect to the purchase of asphalt recycling equipment.  

Discussion: The Supervisor stated that they are pleased to continue the partnership with the villages of Buchanan and Croton-on-Hudson and working with a volunteer task force that was chaired by Janet Manerio for the Memorial at Croton Landing Park.  The Supervisor urged residents to go to see the Memorial.

All voted AYE
Supervisor Puglisi welcomed and introduced new employee, Diane Carroll.
RESOLUTION NO.298-14 RE: Authorize the Settlement of a Tax Certiorari with respect to Toll Land VI and Valeria.
A motion to poll the board was made by Councilmember Farrell, seconded by Councilmember Becker                    .

Councilmember Costello:  
yes
Councilmember Becker:  
yes
Supervisor Puglisi:

recused

Councilmember Freach:  
yes

Councilmember Farrell:  

yes
The motion passed
Councilmember Costello moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Becker

RESOLUTION NO.299-14 RE: Authorize a Stipulation of Settlement with respect to the Corser family.

RESOLUTION NO.300-14 RE: Authorize the Director of DOTS to utilize an Expedited Solar Permit for small roof mounted residential solar systems.
RESOLUTION NO.301-14 RE: Authorize DOTS to conduct an updated evaluation of the Westchester Lake and Dam (aka Wallace Pond).

Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi stated that the Town has agreed to be doing an updated evaluation of the lake and dam and will then use this data to apply for grants for repairs. 

Tom Wood indicated that with the stipulation of settlement, this would be covered by the Town’s insurance.

All Voted AYE
A motion to poll the board was made by Councilmember Farrell, seconded by Councilmember Becker                    .

RESOLUTION NO.302-14 RE: Authorize a Reduction in Security from $7,800.00 to $6,200.00 in accordance with Planning Board Resolution No. 30-14 with respect to Valeria development.

Councilmember Costello:  
yes

Councilmember Becker:  
yes
Supervisor Puglisi:

recused

Councilmember Freach:  
yes

Councilmember Farrell:  

yes
The motion passed
RESOLUTIONS, (cont.)

Councilmember Costello moved that the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Becker

RESOLUTION NO.303-14 RE: Authorize the Acceptance of security in the amount of $60,000 with respect to Mountainview Estates.

RESOLUTION NO.304-14 RE: Schedule a Public Presentation for December 9, 2014 with respect to the Route 9A, Kings Ferry Road to Rountdtree Lane sidewalk project.

RESOLUTION NO.305-14 RE: Schedule a Public Hearing for December 9, 2014 to consider amending LL #8-01 and LL #3-02 with respect to the use of PILOTS for Nuclear Power Plants (Entergy).

Discussion:  Supervisor Puglisi commented that they are excited about the next section of sidewalks along the Rt. 9A corridor.
All voted AYE
* * * * * ** * * * * *

ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA

Councilmember Becker moved that the following correspondence be received and ordered filed and the resolutions be adopted.  Councilmember Freach seconded the motion.  

Received and File the following: 

1.
Letter from Cortlandt Crossing requesting reinstatement of parcels located on East Main 
Street into the Peekskill Sanitary Sewer District; and forward same to Westchester County for 
their consideration.

RESOLUTION NO.306-14 RE: Authorize request to have a parcel located within the Town included in the Peekskill Sanitary Sewer District and forward same to Westchester County for consideration.
2.
Letter from the SPCA of Westchester with respect to services for 2016 and Authorize the 
2015 Agreement.

RESOLUTION NO.307-14 RE: Authorize the Supervisor to execute the SPCA Agreement for the year 2015.

3.
Update report from the GIS Committee.

4.
Report from the Solar Task Force.

ADDITIONS to the AGENDA, (cont.)

RESOLUTIONS

RESOLUTION NO.308-14 RE: Authorize drainage improvements for Rancho Drive.

Discussion:  The Supervisor thanked the members of the staff committee and Jeff Coleman explained that there is a Web based system now that gives access to members of the community and staff members.  It will continually be updated to serve the public better.
All voted AYE
* * * * * * * * * *
BUDGET TRANSFERS

NONE

* * * * * * * * * *
REPORTS FROM VARIOUS DEPARTMENTS 

* * * * * * * * * *
REPORTS FROM STANDING & SPECIAL COMMITTEES

Supervisor Puglisi stated that over the years she and Jeff Coleman have been attending the Croton River meetings with the Village of Croton-on-Hudson to keep people safe when using the Hudson River.  A big part of this partnership is erosion issues on the steep slopes, cleaning it up and providing a good stewardship to this part of the community.  The Supervisor thanked Jeff Coleman for going down the steep slopes with the NY State Department of Environmental Conservation to see what they can do to help.

The Supervisor also stated that they are working with their own task force to fight the expansion of the Spectra-Algonquin Gas Line and they are committed to doing what they can to oppose it. This expansion project would fell thousands of trees in the Blue Mt. reservation and impact the

bio diversity of the ecosystem. They have been fighting two battles, one is hopefully resolved soon and they are still battling this one.
* * * * * * * * * *
SECOND HEARING OF CITIZENS

Rand Gartman
51 Carolyn Drive

Commented that he built his home there 22 years ago and has watched the lake and dam degenerate over that period of time.  He is pleased to hear that the Town is now seriously considering helping to restore the dam. Mr. Gartman noted that the Town has a reputation of going 
HEARING OF CITIZENS, cont.

after green space and acting in an environmental friendly way to preserve what they have. He feels it is an important thing but would like to see the private land surrounding it included in the restoration.

Supervisor Puglisi stated that Board will take it into consideration.
* * * * * * * * * *
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      ADJOURNMENT 

A motion was made by Councilmember Farrell, seconded by Councilmember 
Costello to close the meeting at 7:45 p.m.

All voted AYE







Respectfully submitted,







JO-ANN DYCKMAN,








Town Clerk
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